Band			
Title of Article	Publication	Date	Vol/Page Number
"The State Normal School Band" by Cohen Simpson	State Normal Courier	Feb 1924	Vol. 2, No 5, p35
	(Semi- Centennial)		
"Majorette Corps Leader" (Dorothy Bell)	The ASC Hornet/Fresh- More	Nov 1953	Vol. 5, No. 1, p07
"Thanksgiving Parade In Montgomery" (BAND-1)	Montgomery Advertiser	Nov 23, 1956	p1B
"Music Department News" by David Kennedy (BAND-1)	The Freshmore	Nov 1957	рб
"Bama-Rettes Highly Recognized" (ATH-1)	The Hornet	Mar 29, 1963	Vol. 2, No. 6, p03
"Second Annual Majorette Clinic to be Held At Alabama State, March 30"	Tribune		Vol. 2, No. 6, p04
"The Marching Band" by Larry G. Clarke	The Hornet Tribune	Dec 20, 1963	Vol. 3, No. 1,2,3, p07
"New Faculty Members Appointed" (BAND-1)	Alabama State College Bulletin	Aug-Sept 1964	p4
"The Flying Hornets Leave Majorettes" by Leon Stoudenmire (The hiring of Mr. Thomas E. Lyle)	Hornet Tribune	Sept-Oct 1964	Vol. 4, No. 1, p01
"The Marching "70" Close Season"	Alabama State	Oct-Nov	Vol. 2, No. 3, p03
"The Hornet Marching Band (BAND-1)	College Bulletin	1964	
"The Marching '65" by Andrew Echols (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	Dec 1964	Vol. 4, No. 3, p07
"Music Week Observed On Our Campus" (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	May 1965	p5
"Hornet Band Ends Successful Year"	Alabama State College Bulletin	Nov-Dec 1965	Vol. 3, No. 3, p02

"Montgomery County Board of Revenue Appropriated \$500 toward expenses for	ITEMS	Oct 27, 1967	Vol. 1, No. 3, p01
Marching Band trip to New York City on December 3"			
"Band To Perform; To Be Seen On T.V."	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1967	Vol. 6, No. 1, p01
"Bama's Band Is Set To Play For Game"			
"Band Directors Added"	1	Nov 1967	Vol. 6, No. 1, p03
"Marching Hornets Poses Skill; Band Has Unique Style"	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 1968	Vol. 7, No. 2, p01
"Marching Hornets Lead Parade Down Dexter"	Alabama State College Bulletin	Nov-Dec 1968	Vol. 2, No. 1, p03
"Thomas Lyle Named Top Bandmaster"	Alabama State College Bulletin	Jan-Feb 1969	Vol. 6, No. 4, p03
"Lyle Named Best Bandmaster"	Hornet Tribune	Jan 1969	Vol. 7, No. 3, p01
"Marching Band in Legion Field" (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1969	Vol. 8, No. 2, p01
"Hornets Band Will March in Inaugural Parade"	ITEMS	Jan 15, 1971	Vol. 4, No. 12, p01-02
"Band to Appear In Mayor's Parade"	ITEMS	Oct 1, 1971	Vol. 5, No. 2, p04
"University to Host Band Directors"	ITEMS	Nov 12, 1971	Vol. 5, No. 8, p04
"Band Booster Letter" by Dr. Thomas Lyles	1		
"Marching Hornets"	ITEMS	Nov 19, 1971	Vol. 5, No. 9, p07
"The Price of Glory Is High"	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1971	Vol. 10, No. 1, p03
"University Band Participate in Parade"	ITEMS	Dec 17, 1971	Vol. 5, No. 12, p02
"Lyle Selected As 'College Band Director of Year"	ITEMS	Jan 7, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 13, p03
"Alumni Donate Money to ASU Foundation for Band, Student Aid"	ITEMS	Mar 17, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 23, p03
"University Band to Play at Dam Opening"	ITEMS	Apr 7, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 26, p04
"ASU Band to Participate In "Operation Pride '72" Activities"	ITEMS	May 5, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 30, p01
"Marching Hornets to Perform at Two Nationally Televised Ball Games"	ITEMS	June 2, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 34, p14
"Tarver Elected New Pres. of Band"	ITEMS	June 16, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 35, p03

"Marching Hornets Welcome 56 New Members"	ITEMS	Sept 22, 1972	Vol. 6, No. 1, p04
"Band Performs at Inauguration"	ITEMS	Oct 6, 1972	Vol. 6, No. 3, p04
"ASU "Marching Hornets Band" (Picture)	ITEMS	Nov 17, 1972	Vol. 6, No. 9, p05
"ASU Drum Majors" (PICTURED: Michael Johnson, Walter Dye, Dereck Lewis, Leon Vandiver)]		
"Marching Hornets to Make TV Appearance"	ITEMS	Dec 8, 1972	Vol. 6, No. 11, p04
"Mr. Thomas Lyle" (BAND-1)	Football Guide	1972	
"Band Receives Praise for Performances"	ITEMS	Jan 5, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 12, p03
"Award Named for ASU Bandmaster" (PICTURED: Dr. Thomas Lyle)	ITEMS	May 11, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 21, p02
"The Marching Hornets" (BAND-1)	Football Guide	1973	p10
"Marching Hornets Centennial Album"	ITEMS	Jan 25, 1974	Vol. 7, No. 7, p04
"Happenings In Music" (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1974	Vol. 13, No. 2, p06
"Marching Hornets" by Robert Wilder	1		Vol. 13, No. 2, p07
"The Marching Hornets" by Walter Moore	Hornet Tribune	Oct 1975	Vol. 13, No. 6, p03
"Tribute To The Marching Hornets" by Jerrold L. Charles	Hornet Tribune	Dec 16, 1976	Vol. 14, No. 4, p03
"Marching Hornets Receive National Recognition" (BAND-1)	ASU Alumni Newsletter	Jan 1977	
"New Law Says Band Must Pay Royalty" by Walter Moore	Hornet Tribune	Dec 1977	Vol. 18, No. 1, p04
"Band Uniforms Said Possible"	Hornet Tribune	May 1978	Vol. 16, No. 6, p07
"B'ham Student Crowned Ms. Band" by Deborah Bush (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1978	Vol. 16, No. 18, p06
"ASU Drum Majors Captivate Audience With Dance Routine"	Hornet Tribune	Jan 1979	Vol. 18, No. 1, p06
"Poll On Band Strike"	Hornet Tribune	Nov 15, 1979	Vol. 22, No. 1, p01
"Why Was There An ASU Band Strike? One Band Member Gives His Views	1		Vol. 22, No. 1, p03
"Marshall Brown Speaks Out" (Marshall Brown, Assistant Band Director)	Hornet Tribune	Dec 6, 1979	Vol. 22, No. 2, p02
"Marching Hornets: Patdro Harris (BAND-1)	Hornet Tribune	Dec 1979	

"Band, Good Year or Bad Year" by Erick Wright	Hornet Tribune	Jan 17, 1980	Vol. 22, No. 4, p02
"Symphonic Band Tours" by Barbara Vasser	Hornet Tribune	Apr 24, 1980	Vol. 22, No. 10, p01
"Alabama State University: Meet Our Challenge" (BAND-1)	ASU vs Albany Football Program	Sept 18, 1982	p19
"The Marching Hornets" (BAND-1)	Magic City Classic Football Program	Oct 29, 1983	p30
"Second Annual Honor Band"	ASU Today	Jan 1984	Vol. 1, No. 2, p02
"Second Annual Honors Band"	ASU Today	Feb-Mar	Vol. 1, No. 3, p02-03
"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"		1984	Vol. 1, No. 3, p06
"Summer Band Camp"	ASU Today	Apr 30, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 5, p06
"Drum Major Vernon Gibbs"	ASU Today	Sept 15, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 12, p06
"The Marching Hornets" (BAND-1)	Magic City Classic Football Guide	Oct 27, 1984	
"ASU To Host Honor Band Camp"	ASU Today	Jan 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 2, p06
"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"	1		
"Good Music Not Enough" by Marvin Harris	ASU Today	Feb 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 4, p04-05
"Focus: Marching Hornets" by Martha Hines			Vol. 2, No. 4, p05
"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"	ASU Today	Mar 31, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 7, p03
"ASU To Hold Summer Band Camp"	ASU Today	May 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 10, p07
"The Marching Hornets Debut New Uniforms and New Show at Magic City Classic"	ASU Today	Nov 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 17, p06-07
"ASU to Host Honor Band Day"	ASU Today	Jan 31, 1986	Vol. 3, No. 2, p05
"Lyle Selected as 1985 College Band Director of the Year"	1		Vol. 3, No. 2, p06

"The Tradition of Honor Band Day Continues"	ASU Today	Feb 28, 1986	Vol. 3, No. 3, p04
"Alabama State University Alumni Band Directors "Sparkle"	ASU Today	May 31, 1986	Vol. 3, No. 5, p06
"Bama State Spirit" (BAND-1)	ASU Today	Oct 31, 1986	Vol. 3, No. 7, p08
"Summer Band Camp Held for 11 th Year" (BAND-1)			Vol. 3, No. 7, p12
"ASU Marching Hornets Perform in SCMC" (BAND-1)			
"The ASU 'Marching Hornets" (BAND-1)	Football Media Guide	Oct 1986	p47
"ASU Student In Rose Parade"	ASU Today	Jan 1987	Vol. 4, No. 2, p08
"Summer Band Camp Receives Good Reviews" by Simmie Besteder	ASU Today	Oct 1987	Vol. 4, No. 6, p16
"Marching Hornets Wrap Up Season" by Kim Sellars & Carmen Palmore (Picture)	The Hornet Tribune	Feb 24, 1988	Vol. 31, No. 2, p05
"ASU Appoints New Band Director"	ASU Today	Sept 15, 1988	Vol. 5, No. 8, p03
"Mobile Alumni Support Marching Hornets"	ASU Today	Jan 20, 1989	Vol. 6, No. 2, p03
"Honor Band Smashing Success"	ASU Today	May 1989	Vol. 6, No. 6, p09
"Confrontation Between Bands at Classic" (Picture)	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 2, 1989	Vol. 33, No. 2, p09
"Marching Hornets Show Off Their Stuff" by Robert Vance	The Hornet Tribune	Oct 8, 1990	Vol. 1, No. 2, p09
"High School Students Make ASU's Honor Band A Success" by Angela Cummings	The Hornet Tribune	Mar 15, 1991	Vol. 1, No. 9, p04
"Luncheon Honors ASU Retirees" (Bernard Cottrell, Dr. Thomas E. Lyle, Ella Smith, Dr. Marianne Cramer Vos, Dr. Archie B. Moore, Jr, Dr. Chai-Fu Pan, Bertha Underwood, Easter Washington)	ASU Today	June 1991	Vol. 8, No. 5, p06-07
"Annual Band Camp for High School Students Held"	ASU Today	Aug 1991	Vol. 8, No. 6, p09
"Marching Hornets Begin Practice"			

"Battle of the Bands" by Ronald B. Haygood, Jr.	The Hornet Tribune	Oct 1, 1991	Vol. 2, No. 2, p05
"ASU's Band to Sport New Look and Practice" (PICTURED: Danny Davis)	ASU Today	Aug 1992	Vol. 9, No. 3, p09
"Marching Hornets 'Ain't Humpin' Around" by Cassandra Porter	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 30, 1992	Vol. 4, No. 2, p4
"Marching Hornets Improve This Season" by Kayren Carter	The Hornet Tribune	Dec 16, 1992	Vol. 4, No. 5, p18
"ASU Band Camp Continues Proud Tradition" by Kirsten J. Barnes	ASU Today	July 1993	Vol. 10, No. 5, p07
"The Mighty Marching Hornets March On" by Kirsten J. Barnes (Picture)	ASU Today	Oct 1993	Vol. 10, No. 8, p05
"Bama State's Band Goes For The GoldAnd Wins" by Karen Brown	ASU Today	Oct/Nov 1994	Vol. 11, No. 8, p15
"Marching Hornets Looking for A Little Respect" by Yvette Jones	The Hornet Tribune	Oct 20, 1994	Vol. 6, No. 5, p05
"Bray Appointed As New Band Director" by Chasity Thompson (PICTURED: Dr. Harold Bray)	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 9, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 1, p01-02
"New Band Director Believes Marching Hornets Can Be the Best" by Karen Brown (PICTURED: Dr. Harold Bray)	ASU Today	Sept 1995	Vol. 12, No. 6, p06
"Miracle Band Responds to Recent Criticism" by Kishia Carey (Picture)	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 27, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 2, p01-02
"Homecoming Fever" (PICTURED: ASU Marching Hornets)	The Hornet	Nov 20, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 4, p01
"Marching Hornets Well Received in the Magic City" by Melody McCall (Picture)	Tribune		Vol. 6, No. 4, p02
"50 Years of ASU Bands Celebrated at the 72 nd Turkey Day Classic" by Karen Brown (PICTURED: Dr. Laurence M. Hayes, Dr. Thomas E. Lyle, Danny Davis, Dr. William H. Harris)	ASU Today	Dec 1995	Vol. 13, No. 1, p06
"The Proud Tradition ContinuesASU Summer Band Camp Marches On" by DeAndra Clark (PICTURED: Jeremiah Macon, Greg Ewing)	ASU Today	July 1996	Vol. 13, No. 6, p04
"Marching Toward Leadership: ASU Program Sections Off The Best" (PICTURED: Dr. Harold Bray, Jerome Benson, Erika Debro, Marc Cain, Jacob Holloway)	ASU Today	Aug 1996	Vol. 13, No. 7, p08

"A Successful Season: Marching Season Has Come to A Close, But The Work Is Far From Over" (PICTURED: Cynthia Bettis)		ASU Today	Nov 1996	Vol. 13, No. 10, p06 (Special Edition)
"MIRROR IMAGES: The ASU Drum Majors Could Be Twins, But They Aren't" (PICTURED: Mark Cain, Reginald Powell)		ASU Today	Nov 1996	Vol. 13, No. 10, p06 (Special Edition)
"Sweet	Memories Make Sweet Music" (BAND-1)	ASU Today	Winter 2004	Vol. 21, No. 1,
"Mighty Marching Horn	ets Perform On 'Ellen'" (PICTURED: Ellen DeGeneres, the ASU Mighty Marching Hornets) (ATH-1)	The Hornet Tribune	Feb 2007	Vol. 2, No. 1, p05
"Hundreds Gather to Hor	nor Legendary Band Director" by Timothy C. Ervin (ATH- 1)	ASU Today		
	Departmental Faculty	& Staff		
Name	Title of Article	Publication	Date	Volume/Page #
Lyle, Dr. Thomas	"The Flying Hornets Leave Majorettes" by Leon Stoudenmire (The hiring of Mr. Thomas E. Lyle)	Hornet Tribune	Sept-Oct 1964	Vol. 4, No 1, p01
	"College Symphonic Band in Concert" (Thomas E. Lyle, Conductor)	Hornet Tribune	April 1968	Vol. 6, No 4, p04
	"Thomas Lyle Named Top Bandmaster"	Alabama State College Bulletin	Jan-Feb 1969	Vol. 6, No 4, p03
	"Lyle Named Best Bandmaster"	Hornet Tribune	Jan 1969	Vol. 7, No 3, p01
	"Band Booster Letter" by Dr. Thomas Lyle	ITEMS	Nov 12, 1971	Vol. 5, No. 8, p04
	"Lyle Selected As 'College Band Director of Year"	ITEMS	Jan 7, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 13, p03
	"Award Named for ASU Bandmaster" (Picture)	ITEMS	May 11, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 21, p02
	"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"	ASU Today	Feb-Mar 1984	Vol. 1, No. 3, p06
	"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"	ASU Today	Jan 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 2, p06

"Dr. Thomas E. Lyle"	ASU Today	Mar 31, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 7, p03
"Lyle Selected as 1985 College Band Director of the	ASU Today	Jan 31, 1986	Vol. 3, No. 2, p07
Year"			
"Faculty & Staff Notes" (Dr. Thomas E. Lyle)	ASU Today	Feb 29, 1988	Vol. 5, No. 3, p11
"Luncheon Honors ASU Retirees" (Bernard Cottrell, Dr.	ASU Today	June 1991	Vol. 8, No. 5, p06-07
Thomas E. Lyle, Ella Smith, Dr. Marianne Cramer Vos, Dr.			
Archie B. Moore, Jr, Dr. Chai-Fu Pan, Bertha Underwood, Easter			
Washington)			
"Faculty & Staff Notes" (Dr. Thomas E. Lyle and Danny	ASU Today	Mar 1992	Vol. 9, No. 1, p14
Davis)			
"Hundreds Gather to Honor Legendary Band Director"	ASU Today		
by Timothy C. Ervin (ATH-1)			

(Revised: 10-20-2018)